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THE BRIDGE 

         Editor: Giles Collins    editorofthebridge@gmail.com    

 
 

NEWCOMERS WELCOME PARTY 
 

FRIDAY JANUARY 26th in the VILLAGE HALL 
 

Is this for you? Did you move into Worton or Marston during 2023? 
We need to know who you are so we can invite you to this amazing 
evening when villagers can welcome you to our community! 
 

PLEASE CALL JEAN on 722069 or HEATHER on 725785 
 

Our now regular BEER AND CAROLS behind the ROSE AND 
CROWN will take place on MONDAY DECEMBER 4th at 7:00PM. 
 

Jean Lane 

 

Remembrance 
 

Poppy Collection 
Our long-serving village volunteers will begin their house-to-
house poppy selling on Sunday the 29

th
 October, and it would 

be greatly encouraging if everyone felt able to buy their poppies 
this way. 
 

Armistice Day 
It is the custom of our Villages to attend at the War Memorial by 
the Village Hall to observe a simple Act of Remembrance con-
sisting of the Exhortation; two minutes silence and the Kohima 
Address. 
We gather in time for the Act to begin at 11:00 am on Saturday 
the 11

th
 November. 

 

Remembrance Sunday this year is on the 12
th
 November.  Ar-

rangements are set out in the Church Service Calendar. 
 

Robin Shercliff 
Park Farm House 
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We get an average saving of 4.5 pence 
per litre off heating oil  

for our buying group members 
every time. 

Are you benefitting from such savings? 

IF THE ANSWER IS NO  
THEN JOIN OUR GROUP AND 

START SAVING MONEY! 
All communities welcome. 

No One is excluded! 

www.findmyheatingoil.co.uk  
Chris Cole    01380 818724       

chris@findmyheatingoil.co.uk 
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Pastoral Letter 
 

The View from my window 
 

One of the difficulties about writing an article for a magazine which is 
not going to be published for a little while is the problem of whatever 
is going to happen next. 
 

As I write, the weather is on the change. It has been gloriously hot, and 
sitting in the garden in the shade has been the order of the day, and yet 
I know from the weather forecast that that is about to change with a 
vengeance.  
 

Similarly, last week things were relatively quiet in the Middle East, but 
this week literally all hell has broken out, and by the time you read this 
who knows what will have happened. We clergy are supposed to come 
up with something clever and wise on such occasions, but for me my 
main reaction has been of horror and sadness about man’s inhumanity 
to man. Whatever colour or creed we belong to it seems impossible 
that human beings can be so cruel and barbaric, and yet they can. Over 
the centuries, time after time war has broken out between different na-
tions and people, and lest we forget, the war in Ukraine is still rag-
ing,  even though it has gone out of the headlines. 
 

Of course, November is the month for remembering. All our villages 
will be holding remembrance services, and there will be great solemni-
ty and reminders of the war dead of two world wars.  We promised that 
we will remember them, and we will. Just last week I took a funeral 
service for a 92 year old man who served in the Korean war, and I re-
member him coming home, all those years ago,  battle scarred and 
weary. Most of us had family members who served in the last war, and 
every year when I speak to the children who gather round the war me-
morials, I try to help them and encourage them by saying that we and 
they must all try to make the world a better place, so that it won’t hap-
pen again; and yet fighting goes on, and the atrocities continue.   
 

So what can we do? The most important thing is to pray for peace. It is 
an imperative. Whoever you pray to, it doesn’t matter but we must 
pray for peace. Somehow we have to understand that in order that this 
world continues we must learn to live alongside one another. Whether 
Jew or Hindu or Muslim or Christian or none of these we have to 
reach out to each other. Ownership of land does not matter. Love mat-
ters.  My understanding is that all the great faiths agree on that, and I, 

(continued on next page) 
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Thousands of Rare, used and Antique books for sale 
 

www.mgoddingltd.co.uk 
 

markg@mgodding.com 
 

House clearances. Books bought in volume. 
 

07889 925417 
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as a Christian believe that that’s what Jesus came to show us. The rest 
is icing on the cake.  
 

So, as we go into this season of remembering, I hope that we will all 
take time to think, and reflect. My father didn’t put his life at risk in 
the RAF, in order that there would be more wars. My father wanted 
and dreamed of a peaceful life for his children, and your children.  I 
will not blame anyone; My prayer today is for peace.   
 

Jane Knowles 

(continued from previous page) 

 
 

TIME TO GET YOUR TICKETS FOR  
THE EDINGTON ARTS ADVENT CONCERT! 

 

The ever-popular Edington Arts Advent Concert will be at 7.30pm on 
Saturday 16th December in the Priory Church, and this year it will be 
performed by the choir of Gonville and Cauis College, Cambridge, 
Matthew Martin directing. 
 

This will be the second Cambridge College choir to have performed 
for us, and it will be Matthew’s third Advent concert.  The Independ-
ent has described this mixed choir of 24 men and women as 
“impressively well-trained… crack Cambridge choristers”, and they 
have an international reputation for performances of exceptional quali-
ty as well as for adventurous recordings.   
 

Expect a programme of familiar and unfamiliar delights, with the add-
ed bonus of Christmas mulled wine and mince pies during the interval.  
Tickets are already selling well, so don’t delay.  
 

Box Office: From November 10th Edington Angels can book and pay 
for tickets, and choose seats, online through the Edington Arts website 
(www.edingtonarts.org).  
General booking online opens on November 17th.  
Tickets are available by phone now from Chrissy on 01380 831256. 
Anyone who has already bought tickets, or who buys by phone before 
the online booking dates will be allocated seats by Edington Arts in 
the normal way; booked or allocated seats will show up on the online 
seating plan. 
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Level 2 + 3 Qualified 

http://www.edingtonarts.org
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SERVICE CALENDAR 

Visit the church website: www.christchurchworton.org.uk 

NOVEMBER 

DECEMBER 

There were no weddings, funerals or baptisms at Christ Church 
during September. 

Sun Nov 5th   4TH BEFORE ADVENT  CHRIST CHURCH 
                        9.30am.                              Holy Communion 
                             3.00pm                               All Souls  

 

     MARSTON CHAPEL 
6.00pm                               Revd Gary Gotham   

                                                               

Sun Nov 12th REMEMBRANCE             CHRIST CHURCH                                                          
10.50am                              Remembrance Day Service-   
                                           starting at War Memorial                                        
                                                                                                                   

Sun Nov 19th 2ND BEFORE ADVENT  CHRIST CHURCH 
           9.30am                                Holy Communion  

 

                                                                         MARSTON CHAPEL 
                             6.00pm                                Revd Gary Gotham  
                                      

Sun Nov 26th CHRIST THE KING          CHRIST CHURCH 
 9.30am                                Family Service               

Sun Dec 3rd     ADVENT                       CHRIST CHURCH 
   9.30am                            Holy Communion 
 

                                                                     MARSTON CHAPEL                                                                                                                                                                   
   6.00pm                            TBC                                      
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TONY PARSONS 
Domestic Appliance Engineer 

Cookers                          Driers          Washing Machines 

SERVICE & REPAIRS 

Tel: 01380 723279             Mobile: 07970 117023 

07917818145             07876433655 01380 725652     07876433655 



The Bridge 

Page 13 

November 2023 

 

From Christ Church: 
 
 

Five Lanes School held their Harvest  Service in Church, very well 
prepared, and enjoyed by all. A large collection of non-perishable food 
from this, and the Christ Church Harvest and general Food Bank box 
was delivered to the Food Bank. 
 

The School will also be holding their Remembrance  Service 
in  Church. 
 

Christ Church Remembrance Service will be held on Sunday 12th No-
vember, gathering at the War Memorial by the Village Hall, at 
10.50am followed by the service in Church. 
 

The Summer Community Cafés have been going well. There will not 
be one in November but a Bumper Christmas one on December 16th. 
More details next month. 
 

The Village Hall will be holding their Christmas Bazaar on 2nd Decem-
ber. Christ Church will be running the cake and home produce stall. 
We will be pleased to receive any donations to this. 
 

Heather and Jean, Churchwardens 

 

Worton Community Speedwatch – September 2023 
(Speedwatch sessions are of 45 minutes duration) 

 

Sessions: SEVEN 
 

Total Vehicles Counted: 2,689 
 

Vehicles recorded for exceeding the 30mph speed limit: 107 of 
which 16 were reported to Wiltshire Police for excess speed. 
 

Maximum Speed Recorded: 43mph on Thursday 21st September be-
tween 07.45 and 08.30. 
 

Highest vehicle count 435 on Tuesday 19th September between 08.00 
and 08.45  
 

(The comparable figures for September 2022 were: Sessions 17, Ve-
hicles 6,234 with 286 vehicles exceeding 30mph of which 60 were re-
ported for excess speed.) 
 

Bob Mitchell 
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The village hall now owns this 9m x 3m party gazebo 
Ideal for parties or even wedding receptions 

It is available for hire for just £50.            
Please contact: 

Pauline (720248) or Jeff (726845) or any other Trustee 

 
 

VILLAGE HALL NEWS 
 

There is not much to report this month as many of the Trustees have 
been on holiday. However, we do have a meeting scheduled for early 
November when we will be finalising the planning for the Christmas 
Bazaar and thinking ahead to next year. The Christmas Bazaar will 
take place on Saturday December 2nd 2pm-4pm. A number of tables 
have already been booked providing a varied selection of things to buy 
(think Christmas presents) or stalls where you can try your hand at 
winning a prize. 
 

In addition, it would be good to open the Hall on Saturday afternoons 
during January and February to offer a warm space and a cup of tea/
coffee (and maybe a game or two which proved very successful last 
February). BUT, Trustees cannot do this alone, so if you could commit 
to running one of the afternoons either alone or with a group of friends 
please let me know (preferably before our meeting on November 
10th) so that we can decide if this is a possibility. 
 

Many thanks, 
Veronica Franklin 
07593 832481 
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“Don’t Shiver, We Deliver” 
 

Seasoned hard wood logs, Loads available 
 
 

Call James on 01380 850312 or 07970781828 
 

‘Keeping Wiltshire Warm’ 
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Worton and Marston Garden Club 
 
 

“If I’m ever reborn, I want to be a gardener ---there’s too much to do 
for one lifetime”                                                                   
                                                                                            Karl Foerster 
 

Well, I’m totally in tandem with this month’s quote – not sure how I 
always seem to be on catch–up. Today, as I’m writing this, is the first 
day I feel I’ve really started my Autumn plan. Weeded, planted and 
planned where to move some plants to and from. Very satisfying – 
hope it continues before winter sets in. 
 

Garden Club Appeal 

 

Our small committees for the Garden Club, the Village Show and once 
again – Worton and Marston Open Gardens 2024, would really appre-
ciate some help. We don’t necessarily need committee members, how-
ever we would embrace some positive input from you lovely villagers. 
Whilst the Garden Club has members, the Village Show and Open 
Gardens, although under the umbrella of the Garden club, are actually 
for the whole community. No matter whether you feel you could open 
your garden, give a couple of hours to sell programmes, help with 
some marshalling, make a cake –  
 

Your Village Needs You! 

 

50% of any profit from Open Gardens supports a specific nominated 
local charity with Village Causes benefitting from the rest. So any sug-
gestions along with offers of help would be gratefully received. The 
open Gardens Weekend will be the 8th and 9th June 2024 
 

Hope to hear from you.  
 

Please email myself aelparker@aol.com 
or Sally Brooks svwood90@hotmail.com 

 

Next meeting is November 20th Club AGM followed by wine and nib-
bles. Everyone welcome. 

 

Alison Parker 

The Bridge November 2023 

Page 18 

 

 
 

For All Your Property Maintenance Requirements 
 

 Painting and Decorating (interior and exterior) 

 Tiling and Flooring 

 Paving, Decking and Patios 

 Guttering and Fascias 

 Light Building Works 

 Repair and Renovation Work 

 Garden Maintenance 

 
If you want a quote from an honest and reliable worker who takes  

pride in their work (references available) then contact … 

 
Robin Adams of ‘Adams Renovations’ (Devizes) 

07725 638 165  or 01380 720323  
or email adamsrenovations@tiscali.co.uk 

*  Free Quote       *  Competitive Prices     *  No Job is Too Small 
*  All Areas within Wiltshire Covered     *  Fully Insured 

mailto:aelparker@aol.com
mailto:svwood90@hotmail.com
mailto:adamsrenovations@tiscali.co.uk
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Toddlers have had a very busy October: 
We made lanterns to celebrate Divali. 
We had a fun session making firework pictures and a nice morning 
making poppies for Remembrance Sunday. 
We dedicated a session to Children In Need and sent them our dona-
tion. 
To round off October, we painted pottery in preparation for Christmas 
gifts. 
 
Looking ahead, we have a stall at the Christmas Bazaar in the village 
hall on Saturday 2nd December; we hope to see you there. 
Our last session before Christmas will be on Wednesday 20th of De-
cember, which will be a party session. Fingers crossed, if he is not too 
busy, we hope to have a special visitor…. 
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Tel : 07918 057081 
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(continued on next page) 

Worton Parish Council 
 

Although small in number it is always good to see residents coming to 
our Parish Council meetings. Often they have important points to 
make and we are grateful for their contributions. 
 

The October meeting was a good example. It was pointed out that 
there were several places in the village where an issue was developing 
due to gravel going out onto the pavement as well as the regular prob-
lem of vegetation growing out and needing to be avoided by pedestri-
ans, thus causing a hazard under foot or from passing traffic. The issue 
is likely to get worse as the daylight hours decrease seasonally. To be 
fair, the number of sites deemed potentially hazardous is relatively 
small and we have politely raised the issue where appropriate. Howev-
er, I would respectfully request residents to keep an eye on this type of 
issue as they maintain their property. If any resident is experiencing 
difficulty in ensuring safety as the footpath crosses their property, 
please let us know (clerk@worton.org.uk) and we may be able to help. 
 

Another point of important information that was raised was in connec-
tion with the defibrillators sited at the Rose and Crown. Unlike the 
new defibrillators installed in Marston and referred to in the last edi-
tion of the Bridge, ours DO NOT need any password or code to acti-
vate, so please do not hesitate in an emergency! 
 

A very important county-wide consultation is currently coming to its 
conclusion, in the form of The Local Plan. The final date for contribu-
tions to be made, Wednesday 22nd November, is nearing. Put simply, 
the Plan will set out what future development would look like, for ex-
ample  intentions in terms of housing, infrastructure, open spaces etc. 
Future planning applications will be assessed in the light of the Plan. l 
recently attended a county-wide event representing the Parish Council. 
This was mainly an opportunity for local politicians and planners to go 
through the main points about what factors have influenced the Plan 
and how it stands nearing the end of the consultation period. To be 
honest, the main thing of interest to the great majority of attendees 
were the headline figures of how many houses need to be built to meet 
the requirements set out in the Plan and where they will be. Worton is 
classed as a “large village” and thus, unlike neighbouring “small vil-
lages” including Marston, has a specific target number of houses to be 
completed or at least in the pipeline by 2038. Worton’s target is 34, 

mailto:clerk@worton.org
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(continued from previous page) 

but as there have already been 27 new homes built or in the pipeline,  
we only have a shortfall of 7 and, as it stands, 15 years for them to 
come into being. Whilst we and future Parish Councils will need to 
keep our usual monitoring eye on this, it is likely that the need will be 
filled over that period by what the planners term as “windfall”. This 
doesn't mean a replication of scenes from “Up!”, but rather that these 
developments have not been part of overall large planning schemes 
and could not have been anticipated in advance as the circumstances 
were very local and hard to predict. This kind of development occurs 
from time to time in Worton and we anticipate it will continue  within 
the time period sufficient to get close to or meet the target as it stands. 
The plan does need to be aware of the housing development  in terms 
of the implications of an increasing population for service provision. 
This can work both ways…an increased population boosts the case for 
improved service provision which can benefit all, but can also create 
obvious problems if the balance is wrong. We will  have discussion of 
the Plan as the main point on our November agenda which will give 
residents an opportunity to raise any issues or concerns. Once the Plan 
has been adopted, scheduled to be next year, it will be in place until 
2038 - so consideration of the implications are important for us all. It 
should be understood that, following final publication, the Plan will 
still need to go through a period of scrutiny at national level before 
adoption ..so there’s still time for things to change. Full details can be 
found on wiltshire.gov.uk where there is a link to the planning portal 
where comments can be made. I won’t pretend that the documentation 
is light reading -necessarily it's a long and sometimes challenging read 
- unlike Catch 22 there isn’t much subtlety or humour, but it's worth 
sticking with it as it's going to affect all of us over the next decade or 
so (hopefully!). I would particularly  draw attention to table 4.4 in the 
Chippenham rural area section (which includes us and other local set-
tlements). This makes very interesting reading! 
 

On a related issue, of more immediate concern, the latest situation in 
relation to the Newland Homes development is that the start of the 
construction process was delayed whilst the developers awaited the 
signing off of planning conditions. This has now taken place and the 
latest information I have is that work should begin on site access this 
month (November) with actual construction starting in December or 
January. (continued on next page) 
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(continued from previous page) 

 

We have been carrying out important maintenance on King Charles’ 
Copse and Sandleaze Bank (particular thanks to Cllrs Richard and Pa-
tricia, ably supported by Bob Mitchell). We are also getting nearer to 
seeing our Jubilee plaques in place - ideas in relation to the best way to 
get them in position have developed…watch this space, or possibly 
post! 
 

Lastly, we haven't forgotten plans to improve the road safety situation. 
Ideas have been clarified and rest on an on-site consultation taking 
place with appropriate representatives from Wiltshire Council. These 
include a possible speed limit change on the eastern approach, im-
provement to crossing locations and preparation for the installation of 
Auto Speedwatch. Potentially this could benefit from liaison with 
Newland Homes at an appropriate time as well as the previously sup-
portive LH FIG group. 
 

(By the way, we are still 1 Councillor light .. please have a chat if you 
would like to find out more.) 
 

Barry Devine 
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‘‘Doggy Dilemmas’’ 
 
 

Guild of Dogs Master Trainer 
1 to 1s & training classes 

Dog Walking 
Home Boarding 5* rated by Wiltshire Council 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact Debs on 07966 617617 
Email debsmackay@hotmail.com 

www.doggy-dilemmas.co.uk 
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(continued on next page) 

 

A Sensible and Pragmatic Approach  
to Net Zero and Staying Warm this Winter 

 

As Portfolio Holder for Climate Change at Wiltshire Council I fol-
lowed the Prime Minister’s recent announcements very closely. I am 
pleased that he has not rowed back on the Government’s commitments 
to achieve Net Zero by 2050, but instead that he has reviewed some of 
the detailed policies and made some adjustments in the light of the 
continuing pressures on cost of living.   
 

For example, the delay on the ban on oil boilers to 2035, a 9-year ex-
tension on the original plans. Households won't need to make the 
switch until they're replacing their boiler after 2035 and this means 
that heating oil and lpg households will have time to benefit from re-
ducing costs of heat pump conversions and explore other sustainable 
options, such as renewable liquid fuel alternatives like Hydrotreated 
Vegetable Oil (HVO).  
 

Alongside this, the Government has increased the amount that house-
holds can claim through the Boiler Upgrade Scheme (BUS) for a new 
ground source or air source heat pump from £5,000 to £7,500 - more 
information, including help with finding an installer is at www.gov.uk.  
This funding is currently available until 2025. 
 

The PM also announced that the ban on new petrol and diesel cars will 
be delayed to 2035, replacing the previous deadline of 2030 and that 
second-hand vehicles can still be sold after that date. Important re-
forms will also be made to new energy and grid infrastructure, so we 
have capacity in the electricity transmission system as we move away 
from fossil fuels.  
 

With winter approaching and a distinct drop in temperatures in the last 
few days many of us will be thinking of ways to stay warm. Warm & 
Safe Wiltshire is a service provided by Wiltshire Council in partner-
ship with the Centre for Sustainable Energy. It provides in-depth tele-
phone support and home visits to help people save money on their gas 
and electricity bills, and to get funding for heating and insulation im-
provements in their homes. The help available includes free and im-
partial advice on: 
• Understanding fuel bills and tips on simple ways to save energy and 

lower your bills. 
• Guidance on heating systems and controls. 

http://www.gov.uk
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Saturday 11th November  
10.00am - 12 noon  

Oakley House,  High Street Worton 
(hosted by Alison Parker) 

 

Saturday 9th December  
10.00am - 12 noon  

Westview House,  109 High Street, Worton 
(hosted by Sally Collins) 

 

NOVEMBER 

BOOK SWAP 

(continued from previous page) 

• Eligibility for heating and insulation grants and fuel vouchers. 
• Issues with damp and condensation. 
• Fuel debt advice. 
• Switching energy suppliers and fuel tariffs. 
• Signing up to the Priority Services Register. 
• Discounts and support with water bills. 
 

More information is at www.warmandsafewiltshire.org.uk 
 

Stay warm and go green where you can! 
 

Tamara Reay 
Wiltshire Councillor for Devizes Rural West. 
Tel: 07711 824864 Email: tamara.reay@wiltshire.gov.uk   

 

Worton and Marston Village Show 

 

The organising committee have met to review this year’s show and 
start planning for next year, the 50th anniversary of the show. 

 

We have set a date which is Saturday 31st August 2024. 

 

Because it’s the 50th anniversary, we want to make it bigger and bet-
ter. As ever if you have any ideas about classes or entries or indeed 
would like to help organising, please get in touch. 

 

Many thanks 
On behalf of the committee, Bill Francis 
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FIVE LANES WI 
 

The speaker for our October meeting (How to keep well) was unable 
to come but we had a very able and interesting substitute in Mandy 
Murphy, who lives in Worton and stood in at short notice, for which 
we were very grateful. Mandy has recently started up as a Massage 
Therapist alongside her job as a Mental Health Nurse. Interestingly 
Tuesday had been World Mental Health Day! 
 

We had a short but fascinating run through the history of massage 
from ancient times (5000BC) through India (3000BC) becoming a reli-
gious thing with monks in Japan (1000BC) through to Chinese medi-
cine. The concept arrived in Greece with athletes using a form of mas-
sage (700BC) then to wealthy Romans (200-100BC) from when it de-
veloped into connections with less savoury activities! 
 

It was revived as a “proper” therapy in the late 20th century and history 
shows that we instinctively use “touch” as a natural instinct. We rub 
sore parts of ourselves, we soothe babies and children, we touch those 
in distress. The many benefits include relaxation, circulation of blood 
and the Lymphatic system, warming, muscular tension, chronic pain, 
blood pressure, immune system, flexibility and mobility. WOW! 
 

Mandy gave us a brief rundown of her career(s) in the bank, as Cabin 
Crew for 10 years, through Counselling, the Samaritans, her 1st degree, 
the Probation Service and on to her 2nd degree in Mental Health Nurs-
ing completed in 2014. She has worked at Erlestoke Prison, and Green 
Lane Hospital, where she still works now.  
 

She explained that prevention of mental health problems through med-
ication, CBT, complementary therapies and lifestyle change now in-
clude things like massage, which has been proven to improve physical 
and mental well-being. Because massage treatments are often very ex-
pensive, and she believes passionately that they are hugely beneficial, 
Mandy decided to train and provide treatments at a more affordable 
price. After 4 months (but ongoing) training, she started her small 
business at home in July. She has a full- page advert in the Bridge so 
do have a look at it and if you are at all interested, get in touch. A full 
medical questionnaire is the first step to ensure there are no health rea-
sons for you not to have massage therapy. We are hugely grateful to 
Mandy for bringing us a really interesting (you can tell by the length 
of this report!) talk on this subject. 

(continued on next page) 
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WORTON & MARSTON LADIES GROUP 
 

We had a good meeting in September and well attended when Keith 
Hicketts gave an insight into being a police dog handler. He was asked 
to set up a police dog section for Wiltshire many years ago, starting 
with 2 dogs and gradually building up a team. He first worked with 
Alsatians and then with Springer Spaniels sniffing out drugs, explo-
sives etc. At that time the IRA were very active so searches of Houses 
of Parliament, Westminster Abbey etc. and homes that belonged to 
MPs living within Wiltshire were frequently searched along with 
Bowood House, which Prince Charles visited quite often. Keith has 
been retired for some years now so sadly no dogs were on show but 
there were lots of photos. 

  

In October we are joining the Poulshot Ladies. Please note the change 
of time 7.30pm at Poulshot Village Hall 25th October, hope to see you 
there. 

  

On November 29th we are back in the Village Hall for a Games even-
ing 8pm. Hosts: Sally and Alison. 

  

And finally, our last meeting of the year on 13th December will be a 
short AGM followed by Mulled Wine and Mince Pies. 

  

Pam Woods 

 

VILLAGE HALL 200 CLUB 

  

200 Club winner for October : Lynney Etheridge, Congratulations  

 

Pam Woods, Administrator, Worton & Marston Village Hall 
01380 726679 

Our next meeting will be on WEDNESDAY NOVEMBER 8th at 
7:00PM in the Village Hall, when local renowned flower-arranger, 
PAM LEWIS will be doing a demonstration of CHRISTMAS 
FLOWER ARRANGING.  DECEMBER 13th will bring the chance 
to have a go at some CHRISTMAS CRAFTS. We are getting in the 
Festive mood!! If you want to know more give me a call. 
 

Jean Lane 722069 

(continued from previous page) 
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Does your lawn need strimming or mowing?    

     

My name is Joe Bodman and I am 16 years 
old and live on the edge of Worton. 

 

I am keen to earn some money over the 
summer and wondered if anyone needed 
help with strimming or mowing. I can be 
contacted on 07885579240 or  
bodmanjoe9@gmail.com  
I have my own strimmer but would need to 
use your mower. 
 

I charge £12 per hour.              

 

Many thanks. 
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Worton and Marston Village Hall 
Run for the community by volunteers 

 

Available to hire for: parties, meetings, weddings, talks and more 
Capacity of 80 seated, 120 standing -  

fully fitted kitchen included in hire costs 
All proceeds go towards sustaining the Village Hall  

for the benefit of the community 
 

Visit our website or call Pauline on 01380 720248  
or e-mail dpcrisp@uwclub.net 

www.wortonmarstonvillagehall.btck.co.uk/ 
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Rose and Crown 
Worton 

 
 

01380 724202 
 

                             Lunch time opening      Evening opening 
Monday                        Closed                    6pm -11pm 
Tuesday                       Closed                    6pm -11pm 
Wednesday                       Closed                    6pm -11pm 
Thursday                      Closed                    6pm -11pm 
Friday        Closed                    6pm -11.30pm 
Saturday                        12.00 - 2.30               6pm -11.30pm  
Sunday                    12.00 - 4.00               Closed  
                                                                              * 7pm -11.00pm (on Quiz Sundays) 

                * The pub will be open in the evening on the last Sunday of  each month 
 

 

Rolls and sandwiches available. 
 

We have a pool table, darts and skittles. 
We have a quiz on the last Sunday of every month.  

We know: 

Most domestic AV equipment  
from (at least) the 1950's onwards     

literally inside out!  

quality refurbished audio products for sale  
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Wanted -  A new Editor for The Bridge 
 

 It’s an interesting role, with plenty of flexibility. I am happy to con-
tinue until the end of the year but would then like to hand it on.  

 

If you are interested, please get in contact: 
giles.collins@btinternet.com  

or 01380 728664 or 07530 771405 

S 
U 
D 
O 
K 
U 
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(continued on next page) 

Useful Village Contacts - 2023  

 

The Bridge:  
               Editor - Giles Collins giles.collins@btinternet.com  
               editorofthebridge@gmail.com  01380 728664  07530 771405  
               Distribution - Kim Cannon   kescannon@hotmail.com    
                                                                01380 727993 
 
 

Book Swap: Judy Shercliff  judy.shercliff@gmail.com  01380 723136 
 
 
  
 

Christ Church, Worton (part of the Wellsprings Benefice):  
          Contact the Benefice Office on 07516 224057 or  
          at contact.wellsprings@gmail.co.uk 
          Church Wardens:  
     Mrs Heather Walker   01380 725785  heatherwalker66@gmail.com  
     Mrs Jean Lane            01380 722069  joje@talktalk.net 
 
 

Cricket (Worton and Poulshot): Giles Collins 07530 771405 
                                                       giles.collins@btinternet.com 
 
 

Football (The Badgers):  Club President Pete Huntley 07974 756131 
                                         or Club Secretary Rob Nuttall 07706 167347 
Garden Club:  
               Alison Parker    07786 985741    aelparker@aol.com 
               Sally Brooks      07957 917851    svwood90@hotmail.com 
               Village Show - Bill Francis  01380 739986  
                                         dfrancis162@btinternet.com      
 
 

Ladies Group: Pam Woods   01380 726679    
                  Meet last Wednesday each month 8pm, in the Village Hall. 
 
 

Link Scheme: Lyn Vickers Transport Coordinator 07413 912828 
                        Alun Newman (Chair ) 
                        wandmlink@gmail.com for further information 
 
 

Marston Parish Council: Steven Bennett 
                                            clerk@marstonpc.co.uk 

 
 

Rose and Crown: John & Jackie  01380 724202       
 
 

School (Five Lanes):   admin@fivelanes.wilts.sch.uk 
 
 

mailto:giles.collins@btinternet.com
mailto:kescannon@hotmail.com
mailto:judy.shercliff@gmail.com
mailto:contact.wellsprings@gmail.co.uk
mailto:heatherwalker66@gmail.com
mailto:joje@talktalk.net
mailto:aelparker@aol.com
mailto:dfrancis162@btinternet.com
mailto:wandmlink@gmail.com
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(continued from previous page) 

SpeedWatch: Bob Mitchell   wortonspeedwatch@gmail.com 
 
 

Tennis: Seend Tennis Club: Sally Jackson    07798 564712 
              Devizes Tennis Club: Barry Devine 07809 221341 
                                    Monday, Wednesday, Friday mornings.  

       
 

Toddlers’ Group: Linda Rose    wortontoddlers@gmail.com    
                                                      text   07921 867206 
 

Village Hall (Worton and Marston): Veronica Franklin  
                         veronica.franklin@btinternet.com    01380 726845 

  
 

Wiltshire Council: Tamara Reay  
                     Wiltshire Councillor of Devizes Rural West 
                      tamara.reay@wiltshire.gov.uk   07711 824864 
 
 

Worton Parish Council:  
    Chair: Barry Devine  barry@worton.org.uk   bazandsaz@gmail.com 
     Other Parish Councillors:     Richard Slack        Dicky Parsons     
     Patricia Goodenough      Malcolm Powell         Chris Collins      
     Robert Goss          Nick Stokes            Clerk: Jules Slack              
 
 

Women’s Institute (W.I.): Helen Bodman (President) 01380 723593 
 
 

Worton United Charities: Trustee Chair  Bill Francis   
                                               dfrancis162@btinternet.com 
 
 

(Please contact me (giles.collins@btinternet.com) if there are any  
contacts you would like to add, change or remove.) 
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kindly provided by Tony Walker  
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Extracts from The Bridge (November 1993),  

kindly provided by Tony Walker  
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Deadline for items for the next Bridge is 15
th

 November 2023 
Giles Collins, Editor at Westview House, 109 High Street, Worton 

Telephone: 01380 728664 
email address:   editorofthebridge@gmail.com 

Regular Meetings  

 

In the Village Hall  
 

• Garden Club   
     3rd Monday 8.00pm (not Aug/Dec) 

• Pilates classes  
    Thursdays 7pm-8pm & 8pm-9pm 

• Ladies Group 
    Last Wednesday (not Aug/Dec) 

• Women's Institute   
    2nd Wednesday 7.00pm 

• Worton Toddler Group 
    Wednesday 10.00 am - Noon 

• 1st Worton & Marston Brownies 
Tuesdays 6pm-7.30pm 

• Potterne Rainbows                
Tuesdays 4.45pm-5.45pm 

• Worton Parish Council Meeting 
   1st Monday (not Aug) or as shown on 

notice boards 

 

In the Chapel at Marston 

 

• Marston Parish Council Meeting 
    Last Tuesday (every odd month) 

 
 

Various Venues  
Announced Monthly 

• Book Swap 
    2nd Saturday 10.00 - Noon 

 
 

Mobile Library 
Location: The School, 1.10 - 1.50pm   
Next Date:  Monday 6

th
 November  

 

Call Wiltshire Library Services  
on 01225 713727 for information 

VILLAGE DIARY 

Kerbside Collections 
in November 

 

Black box, and plastic   
and card recycling:  
Tuesdays 14rd & 28th  

 

Household waste: 
Thursdays 9th & 23rd   

 

Garden waste: 
Fridays 10th & 24th    

  

Worton and  

Marston Link                                                                                                                         
 
 

If you need help with 
transport for hospital 

appointments visiting the doc-
tor and dentist or other im-
portant journeys. 
 

 Call  W&M Link 
on   07413 912828     

Forthcoming Events 

8th     WI  
11th   Book Swap 
20th     Garden Club 
29th   Ladies 


